
 
HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSON MEETING  

  City Hall – Conference Room #6 
MAY 28, 2025 

 
 
 
12:00 P.M. CALL TO ORDER: 
 
ROLL CALL: Burns, Emerson, Miller, Anderson, Sardell, Shaffer, Harro, McCracken, Shepperd 
 
MINUTES: ** ITEMS BELOW ARE CONSIDERED ACTION ITEMS* 
April 23, 2025 – Historic Preservation Commission Meeting Minutes  
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS:  
 
STAFF COMMENTS: 

 
COMMISSIONER COMMENTS: 
 
ONGOING PROJECTS: ** ITEMS BELOW ARE CONSIDERED ACTION ITEMS* 

• Preservation Month 
• Garden District 

o Notification of Historic Designation 
o Follow Up Work with SHPO, NPS and consultant 
o Garden District Celebration – Certificate from Governor and dignitaries 

• Government Way Next Steps  
 

Calendar:  
o Garden District Celebration: June 1 at Phippeny Park 
o Tours 
o Farmers Market – May 28 

 
TRACKING TIME: (please submit quarterly) 

 
ADJOURNMENT/CONTINUATION: 
 
Motion by                    , seconded by                     , 
to continue meeting to                ,      , at      p.m.; motion carried unanimously. 
Motion by                    ,seconded by                   , to adjourn meeting; motion carried unanimously.  
 

Coeur d'Alene Tribe Land Acknowledgement 
 
We respectfully acknowledge that we are on the traditional land of the first people, the Coeur d’Alene, who have occupied 
the lands that include the City of Coeur d’Alene, Coeur d’Alene Lake and the Spokane River for time immemorial. The 
Schitsu’umsh are “Those who are found here” or “The discovered people” and they have been telling their story in song 
and dance for thousands of years in celebration and in hardship. We are fortunate that the Coeur d’Alenes have blessed 
the land and formed strong relationships to continue as stewards to protect and preserve the land, lake, and other 
resources. We acknowledge the Tribe’s 5 Core Values for decisions related to the land and the future of the Coeur 
d’Alene people. We are honored to learn, grow, play and live upon the traditional territory of the Coeur d’Alene Tribe and 
to have the opportunity to work together to improve our land and strengthen our communities for future generations. Time 
Immemorial. Present. Future. 
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HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION 
MINUTES 

April 23, 2025 
City Hall – Conference Room #6 

 
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT:   STAFF MEMBERS PRESENT: 
 
Walter Burns, (Chair)      Hilary Patterson, Community Planning Director 
Anneliese Miller, (Vice Chair)    Traci Clark, Admin. Assistant 
Doug Harro       
Sandy Emerson       
Shannon Sardell (On Teams)     
Dan McCracken      
Stephen Shepperd  
Rick Shaffer 
 
Commissioners Absent:  
 
Anne Anderson, (Secretary)    
 
12:00 P.M CALL TO ORDER:  
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Burns at 12:00 p.m.  

 
MINUTES:   **ITEM BELOW IS CONSIDERED TO BE AN ACTION ITEM** 
 
Motion by Commissioner Shaffer, seconded by Commissioner Miller, to approve the minutes for  
March 18, 2025 Downtown Reconnaissance Survey. Motion Carried.   
 
Motion by Commissioner Shepperd, seconded by Commissioner Shaffer, to approve the minutes for  
March 26, 2025 for the HPC & P&Z Joint Workshop Meeting Minutes. Motion Carried.  
 
Motion by Commissioner Shaffer, seconded by Commissioner Shepperd, to approve the minutes for  
March 26, 2025 Historic Preservation Commission Meeting Minutes. Motion Carried.  
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS:  
 
Kathi Kincel stated she would be happy to volunteer with work on restoring items. The commission noted 
they could get Mr. Rick Sigmund’s information to Ms. Kincel.  
 
COMMISSION COMMENTS:  
 
Commissioner Shaffer said he saw the article in the Coeur d’Alene Press about heights in downtown and 
asked for some clarification on that.   
 
Ms. Patterson replied she checked in with City Council last week and they support the efforts of the 
Working Group that is looking at the downtown development regulations and design guidelines. The 
Working Group will continue the work they are doing and will work with the University Idaho to get an 
agreement in place to get help with the modeling of the different scenarios of what is allowed in 
Downtown under the current code to look at maximum development potential and several scenarios. We 
have three members of this commission on the Working Group. The height recommendation is 45 feet on 
Front, Sherman and Lakeside Avenues and 110’ on Coeur D’Alene Avenue.  
 
Chairman Burns met with John Swallow and he has donated $2500.00 to the HPC, to do what we wish 
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with the money. This is the first time someone has donated money to this commission. He also met with 
Pepper Smock a couple of weeks ago and he has offered his building in Downtown on Sherman for us to 
have any kind of event we want, a workshop, or fundraiser. He also spoke with Ms. Willams who owns the 
Art Spirit Gallery in Downtown and she offered the use of her building as well for a fundraiser. We could 
raise money for signage, such as the plaques that have been discussed for historic buildings in 
Downtown and connect them up with the museum. He would like to set up a meeting with the 
stakeholders regarding the Centennial Trail, museum, and the County Historical Preservation 
Commission to come up with a standard on the signs throughout the County. 
 
STAFF COMMENTS:  
 
Ms. Patterson, Community Planning Director, provided the following comments: 

• She would like to thank Traci Clark for administration professional day for keeping us organized.   
• We have a new associate planner starting on Monday, Barbara Barker; we are very excited to have 

her aboard.   
• Regarding Historic Preservation Month updates, Ms. Patterson has reached out to the library; they 

will not be participating at the Farmers Market. We can have our poster as part of their storyboard at 
along the trail. She will reach out to the Downtown Association to spread the word as well.    

• She reached out to Elva “Cookie” Alan to see if she had recommendations for a Coeur d’Alene Tribe 
member to possibly do the blessing for the reception on May 8.  

 
ONGOING PROJECTS/PLANNING/AWARDS:  
 
Garden District 
 

                          Chairman Burns announced that the Garden District is officially in the National Register of Historic 
Districts after six and half years. We will be doing the celebration on June 1 on Phippeny Park. 
Commissioner Shepperd will do a tour on May 31 through the Garden District. We will have letters to be 
sent out to everyone from SHPO to everyone in the Garden District that Ms. Clark will mail out. There will 
be 531 recipients. He will get the press release out soon.  
 

                          Historic Preservation Month  
 
Reception: 

                          
  Chairman Burns met with John Swallow regarding the reception on May 8. He will be providing about 40 

Chairs.  
 
  Ms. Patterson replied that we will need help with setting up the food and refreshments around 5:00.  

 
Heart of History Award: 
 
Chairman Burns stated that Clark’s Jewelers is happy to receive the award. Commissioner Shepperd has 
been working on putting the language on the plaque.  
 
Commissioner Emerson will order the plaque.  
 
Garden District Celebration: 
 
Chairman Burns commented that the Garden District has asked him to contact Chad Oakland to make 
more signs for the Garden District to hand them out at the celebration. They look like license plates. The 
City will provide water and light snacks. We are thinking the event will be from 1 to 3pm in the afternoon. 
He thinks the attendance will be pretty strong. We will tell them to bring their own chairs, etc. We will have 
a small ceremony, with the mayor and some city council members in attendance hopefully.  
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Ms. Patterson stated that the information about the nomination is on the City’s website. We would like to 
have a map available for the folks to see at the celebration.    
 
Tours: 
 
Commissioner Shepperd will be doing the Garden District tour on May 31, from 11:30-1:00.  
 
Other Outreach:  
 
Chairman Burns would like to have a couple of commissioners at the Farmers Market in May. 
Commissioner Miller has come up with a new handout that is a Historic Self-Guided Tour of historical 
sites in the Downtown Coeur d’Alene area.  
 
Commissioner Emerson stated that he spoke to John Swallow. He has turned in his submittal for the 
Depot to be in the National Register but he had to go through a revision and a lot of work. He might have 
to have a new survey.  
 
Chairman Burns commented that he would have to hire someone to do that survey that might cost about 
$10,000. Maybe at the end of the year the HPC might ask for a grant for that. It might help him simply the 
project with a grant.  
 
Commissioners McCracken and Harro have both volunteered to be at the Farmers Market on May 21st 
Wednesday night, and Harro and Miller both volunteered to be at the Farmers Market on May 28th.  
 
Government Way Next Steps:  

                           
  Chairman Burns commented he would like to set up a meeting with the Government Way neighborhood 

to get that moving again with the stakeholders sometime in June. Maybe meet with the Planning & Zoning 
Commission and discuss with them that we do not have to have the historic overlay in order to achieve 
the increased setbacks for the size of the house and to address massing and lot coverage if that could be 
done in the Zoning Code. The historic overlay could be used to address design considerations.  
 
Ms. Patterson stated she would like to get something on paper in code form (for possible code 
amendments related to neighborhood compatibility) so that the commission members have something to 
review, with a goal of having a workshop with P&Z again in May or June as time permits.  
 
Calendar:  
 
Chairman Burns stated the museum will be doing a notable women’s cemetery tour on Mother’s Day and 
a veteran’s cemetery tour on May 25. There will be a Flea Market as well. Don Pischner will be doing a 
talk about the Halsey brothers from Coeur d’Alene who were killed in WWII.  Chairman Burns stated the 
Music Conservatory is having the day before Mother’s Day and event Memories for Mom. This is a tea 
and brunch for moms. We will try to promote this.  
 
Chairman Burns and the Commission agreed to not have a subcommittee meeting on May 14th.  
 
TRACKING TIME: 
 
Chairman Burns reminded the commission to track their time.  
 
ADJOURNMENT:  
  
Motion by Commissioner Miller, seconded by Commissioner Shaffer, to adjourn the meeting.  Motion 
approved. 
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The meeting was adjourned at 12:54 p.m. 
 
Submitted by Traci Clark, Administrative Assistant 
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	ADP5EA0.tmp
	Ms. Patterson stated she wanted to address the elephant in the room and share the updates on the condition of the property as of yesterday. The Planning, Fire, and Building departments were not all currently on the same page for this subject property ...
	This obviously changes things a bit, in light of the situation. We were not expecting that they had some partial demolition and so at this point the possible preservation photographic documentation and salvage are not very feasible. But there is an op...
	Commissioner Anderson stated the commission had been formed by the City Council in 2019 because community members wanted something to be done to preserve our history and keep the town what makes Coeur d’Alene special. The Garden District residents the...
	Chairman Burns stated the importance of preserving the building is no longer relevant due to the fire departments training prior to this week. As a result, we will focus on the new placement structures and how they will integrate in the historical con...
	Corey Stach stated he lives next door to the subject property. His house has a double car garage coming off the Street in the front of his house. A lot of the garages in the neighborhood have a front driveway. The alley at this property is pretty stee...
	Ms. Patterson replied no, and this is noted in the code, but this demolition review process is required in the process.
	Mr. Stach asked, so I’m going to get a demo permit either way?
	Ms. Patterson replied the code that’s noted says there's a process that is required that includes this review, if it's triggered, which allows for an opportunity to ask the commission to come and take photos before it gets demolished, or if there are ...
	Chairman Burns stated to Mr. Stach that he believed he knew this meeting was scheduled before the fire department did any training in the home.
	Mr. Stach stated he spoke to the fire department on January 3PrdP. He has an email and he gave them the okay. This is totally on him. He does not think the commission should be busting the Fire Department. That was invaluable training. As far as denyi...
	Mr. Stach asked when the subcommittee did the windshield drive by, was there things that they saw that might be of historical value? Was there specific items?
	Chairman Burns replied the house itself was built in the time era and was considered a contributing resource for the Garden District, and the style and age are very typical of that period of time, in particular of that area on Pennsylvania Avenue. It ...
	Chad Oakland spoke up from the back of the room and stated usually these are over-the-counter permits. Mr. Stach and I have done these before, together or separate, whatever. They have done this over-the-counter, and usually you guys have been fantast...
	Mr. Stach stated he would understand if this was a really nice historical house or the church on 7PthP Street, but this is just a standard house.
	Kiki Miller, City Council Liaison stated yes, getting a demo permit at the building department counter was done very quicky in the past, but to legal’s point and to yours, the code was changed in November 2024. The code requires now that the Historica...
	It's that we aren't following the code that we've adopted.  It was not followed in this case.
	Mr. Stach concluded with his presentation.
	Chairman Burns asked the commissioners if they would like to ask Mr. Stach any questions.
	Commissioner Sardell stated you bring up a very good point that we are not plowing our alleys at this point in time. In the wintertime it can make it unfeasible.  Perhaps that is something the commission should address moving forward since we have hea...
	Commissioner Sardell stated perhaps we can have conversations that need to provide these opportunities for people developing in the Garden District. Are there other allowances that we can provide to do things like that? Thank you for just at least ent...
	Commissioner Emerson stated he appreciates private property rights as much as anybody. We do live in Idaho, so we're not trying to control somebody else's property in that way. But we're tasked with being on the Historic Preservation Commission. That ...
	Chairman Burns commented that he and Mr. Stach are neighbors. He lives at 9th and Foster. His alley is the same as Mr. Stach’s. It's the one that floats between 9th and 10th. As far as he knows, his neighbors are able to navigate the slope fairly well.
	Mr. Stach replied you’re up on the top, right?
	Commissioner Burns stated he is up on the top; he has neighbors that has the same steepness in the alley and they are able to access their garage off of the alley just fine. These lots are facing on 10PthP Street. Your house does have built in garages...
	Commissioner Shepperd commented the purpose of this group is not to be contentions. His family home was at Fourth and Foster. The first lot where the real estate building is right on the corner now. He was thinking of his neighborhood and how it was ...
	Chairman Burns compliment Mr. Stach on some of the other houses he has built in the Garden District. He has gone to great lengths to reflect the character of the neighborhood and make those houses unobtrusive to the overall feel as you walk or drive d...
	Mr. Stach stated obviously seeing the other houses I’ve built. These are just renderings. These are more modern than what they will look like. I try to fit the siding, the landscaping, all that in to the surrounding neighborhoods. Styles are changing....
	Kiki Miller, City Council Liaison, stated she wanted to share a couple of thoughts. She is the liaison to the Council and also wanted to let you know she was the one spearheading information regarding the Historic Preservation Commission. It's really ...
	Chairman Burns stated he just spoke with Ms. Patterson and there may be an option for you to put your driveway off of 10th Street with a lesser setback to the garage. It would be up to the Planning and Zoning Commission. If you would like to apply for...
	UPublic comment
	Rick Seigmund introduced himself and stated he specializes in historic preservation of buildings and restoration of wood windows. He moved to Coeur d'Alene in 2015. He walks the Garden District every single day, and loves it. It was a big contributing...
	Deb Castellan introduced herself and said she is the president of the Garden District board of advisors. She stated she would like to thank her neighbors who showed up to support her. The Garden District is not a grouping of houses, but a district of ...
	Deputy Chief Deruyter replied he has been following a process for over 10 years. This is a new process. It’s unfortunate we have to be here under these circumstances. These kinds of trainings are invaluable to our department.
	Deputy Fire Marshal Etherton stated we have been operating in the time before the demo permit is issued. A lot of times these buildings disappear the next day. As soon as we find out about it, we're reaching out to make those connections and see if it...
	Commissioner Sardell stated in the future, the permit document will be in the queue so anybody, including all of the contractors, will know which ones may be a trigger point and which ones might not be for historical preservation.
	Mr. Oakland commented, regardless, this particular house being torn down today and this meeting today he has fear as a property owner in the Garden District. His worry is how far this reach ends up going. You cannot tell someone you can or cannot tear...
	Kiki Miller, City Council Liaison reiterated the process outlined on the slide that explained the demolition review process and said it does not mean a demolition permit won’t be issued.
	Mr. Oakland replied well the fear is “yet”. The core of it is, bad news spreads quicker.
	Kiki Miller, City Council Liaison, replied she understands fear. We can all live our lives that way if we want to. We can get involved and keep that fear from happening or we can live our lives based on what might happen. But right now, this is what t...
	Mr. Adams replied that is what our charter says. Any of those type of standards would have to be adopted by City Council. The commission would make recommendations, but it would still be a hearing in front of the City Council and the public.
	Mr. Oakland stated, he understands; he is just a voice for other people who ask. He is just relaying the message.
	Kiki Miller, City Council Liaison, replied the public ask me all the time. She is not here to say she wants more and more regulations. She is not here to create more of that. But there's also as many or more of those people saying, stop them from dest...
	Mr. Oakland replied, good luck.
	Commissioner Sardell commented that she understands the don’t tread on me. This is an educational process. She hopes the goal is to educate people how to protect and preserve these homes. Some of these homes are tangible that we might not be able to p...
	Mr. Oakland stated maybe some of the zoning code needs to be changed.  Maybe we have some setbacks that goes with what some of the other existing older homes that are late 1900s or early 1900s.
	Commissioner McCracken stated it would be helpful just for us to be made aware of these types of things so we can work with the city on possible changes to the code. These are good opportunities to discuss variances or for us to work with the city on ...
	Chairman Burns stated these issues that have been brought up are very good points that we will be discussing because I think it makes a lot of sense and I'm very aware of what you're talking about. There are a lot of examples of different setbacks tha...
	Fire Chief Tom Grief stated we appreciate the efforts of this commission, as well as we appreciate the opportunity to train in the structure. He would like to communicate an apology for any role that the Fire Department had that put us in this unfortu...
	Chairman Burns stated we all support the Fire Department 100% and certainly understand the miscommunication that happened here.
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	Ms. Patterson stated she wanted to address the elephant in the room and share the updates on the condition of the property as of yesterday. The Planning, Fire, and Building departments were not all currently on the same page for this subject property ...
	This obviously changes things a bit, in light of the situation. We were not expecting that they had some partial demolition and so at this point the possible preservation photographic documentation and salvage are not very feasible. But there is an op...
	Commissioner Anderson stated the commission had been formed by the City Council in 2019 because community members wanted something to be done to preserve our history and keep the town what makes Coeur d’Alene special. The Garden District residents the...
	Chairman Burns stated the importance of preserving the building is no longer relevant due to the fire departments training prior to this week. As a result, we will focus on the new placement structures and how they will integrate in the historical con...
	Corey Stach stated he lives next door to the subject property. His house has a double car garage coming off the Street in the front of his house. A lot of the garages in the neighborhood have a front driveway. The alley at this property is pretty stee...
	Ms. Patterson replied no, and this is noted in the code, but this demolition review process is required in the process.
	Mr. Stach asked, so I’m going to get a demo permit either way?
	Ms. Patterson replied the code that’s noted says there's a process that is required that includes this review, if it's triggered, which allows for an opportunity to ask the commission to come and take photos before it gets demolished, or if there are ...
	Chairman Burns stated to Mr. Stach that he believed he knew this meeting was scheduled before the fire department did any training in the home.
	Mr. Stach stated he spoke to the fire department on January 3PrdP. He has an email and he gave them the okay. This is totally on him. He does not think the commission should be busting the Fire Department. That was invaluable training. As far as denyi...
	Mr. Stach asked when the subcommittee did the windshield drive by, was there things that they saw that might be of historical value? Was there specific items?
	Chairman Burns replied the house itself was built in the time era and was considered a contributing resource for the Garden District, and the style and age are very typical of that period of time, in particular of that area on Pennsylvania Avenue. It ...
	Chad Oakland spoke up from the back of the room and stated usually these are over-the-counter permits. Mr. Stach and I have done these before, together or separate, whatever. They have done this over-the-counter, and usually you guys have been fantast...
	Mr. Stach stated he would understand if this was a really nice historical house or the church on 7PthP Street, but this is just a standard house.
	Kiki Miller, City Council Liaison stated yes, getting a demo permit at the building department counter was done very quicky in the past, but to legal’s point and to yours, the code was changed in November 2024. The code requires now that the Historica...
	It's that we aren't following the code that we've adopted.  It was not followed in this case.
	Mr. Stach concluded with his presentation.
	Chairman Burns asked the commissioners if they would like to ask Mr. Stach any questions.
	Commissioner Sardell stated you bring up a very good point that we are not plowing our alleys at this point in time. In the wintertime it can make it unfeasible.  Perhaps that is something the commission should address moving forward since we have hea...
	Commissioner Sardell stated perhaps we can have conversations that need to provide these opportunities for people developing in the Garden District. Are there other allowances that we can provide to do things like that? Thank you for just at least ent...
	Commissioner Emerson stated he appreciates private property rights as much as anybody. We do live in Idaho, so we're not trying to control somebody else's property in that way. But we're tasked with being on the Historic Preservation Commission. That ...
	Chairman Burns commented that he and Mr. Stach are neighbors. He lives at 9th and Foster. His alley is the same as Mr. Stach’s. It's the one that floats between 9th and 10th. As far as he knows, his neighbors are able to navigate the slope fairly well.
	Mr. Stach replied you’re up on the top, right?
	Commissioner Burns stated he is up on the top; he has neighbors that has the same steepness in the alley and they are able to access their garage off of the alley just fine. These lots are facing on 10PthP Street. Your house does have built in garages...
	Commissioner Shepperd commented the purpose of this group is not to be contentions. His family home was at Fourth and Foster. The first lot where the real estate building is right on the corner now. He was thinking of his neighborhood and how it was c...
	Chairman Burns compliment Mr. Stach on some of the other houses he has built in the Garden District. He has gone to great lengths to reflect the character of the neighborhood and make those houses unobtrusive to the overall feel as you walk or drive d...
	Mr. Stach stated obviously seeing the other houses I’ve built. These are just renderings. These are more modern than what they will look like. I try to fit the siding, the landscaping, all that in to the surrounding neighborhoods. Styles are changing....
	Kiki Miller, City Council Liaison, stated she wanted to share a couple of thoughts. She is the liaison to the Council and also wanted to let you know she was the one spearheading information regarding the Historic Preservation Commission. It's really ...
	Chairman Burns stated he just spoke with Ms. Patterson and there may be an option for you to put your driveway off of 10th Street with a lesser setback to the garage. It would be up to the Planning and Zoning Commission. If you would like to apply for...
	UPublic comment
	Rick Seigmund introduced himself and stated he specializes in historic preservation of buildings and restoration of wood windows. He moved to Coeur d'Alene in 2015. He walks the Garden District every single day, and loves it. It was a big contributing...
	Deb Castellan introduced herself and said she is the president of the Garden District board of advisors. She stated she would like to thank her neighbors who showed up to support her. The Garden District is not a grouping of houses, but a district of ...
	Deputy Chief Deruyter replied he has been following a process for over 10 years. This is a new process. It’s unfortunate we have to be here under these circumstances. These kinds of trainings are invaluable to our department.
	Deputy Fire Marshal Etherton stated we have been operating in the time before the demo permit is issued. A lot of times these buildings disappear the next day. As soon as we find out about it, we're reaching out to make those connections and see if it...
	Commissioner Sardell stated in the future, the permit document will be in the queue so anybody, including all of the contractors, will know which ones may be a trigger point and which ones might not be for historical preservation.
	Mr. Oakland commented, regardless, this particular house being torn down today and this meeting today he has fear as a property owner in the Garden District. His worry is how far this reach ends up going. You cannot tell someone you can or cannot tear...
	Kiki Miller, City Council Liaison reiterated the process outlined on the slide that explained the demolition review process and said it does not mean a demolition permit won’t be issued.
	Mr. Oakland replied well the fear is “yet”. The core of it is, bad news spreads quicker.
	Kiki Miller, City Council Liaison, replied she understands fear. We can all live our lives that way if we want to. We can get involved and keep that fear from happening or we can live our lives based on what might happen. But right now, this is what t...
	Mr. Adams replied that is what our charter says. Any of those type of standards would have to be adopted by City Council. The commission would make recommendations, but it would still be a hearing in front of the City Council and the public.
	Mr. Oakland stated, he understands; he is just a voice for other people who ask. He is just relaying the message.
	Kiki Miller, City Council Liaison, replied the public ask me all the time. She is not here to say she wants more and more regulations. She is not here to create more of that. But there's also as many or more of those people saying, stop them from dest...
	Mr. Oakland replied, good luck.
	Commissioner Sardell commented that she understands the don’t tread on me. This is an educational process. She hopes the goal is to educate people how to protect and preserve these homes. Some of these homes are tangible that we might not be able to p...
	Mr. Oakland stated maybe some of the zoning code needs to be changed.  Maybe we have some setbacks that goes with what some of the other existing older homes that are late 1900s or early 1900s.
	Commissioner McCracken stated it would be helpful just for us to be made aware of these types of things so we can work with the city on possible changes to the code. These are good opportunities to discuss variances or for us to work with the city on ...
	Chairman Burns stated these issues that have been brought up are very good points that we will be discussing because I think it makes a lot of sense and I'm very aware of what you're talking about. There are a lot of examples of different setbacks tha...
	Fire Chief Tom Grief stated we appreciate the efforts of this commission, as well as we appreciate the opportunity to train in the structure. He would like to communicate an apology for any role that the Fire Department had that put us in this unfortu...
	Chairman Burns stated we all support the Fire Department 100% and certainly understand the miscommunication that happened here.
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	Ms. Patterson stated she wanted to address the elephant in the room and share the updates on the condition of the property as of yesterday. The Planning, Fire, and Building departments were not all currently on the same page for this subject property ...
	This obviously changes things a bit, in light of the situation. We were not expecting that they had some partial demolition and so at this point the possible preservation photographic documentation and salvage are not very feasible. But there is an op...
	Commissioner Anderson stated the commission had been formed by the City Council in 2019 because community members wanted something to be done to preserve our history and keep the town what makes Coeur d’Alene special. The Garden District residents the...
	Chairman Burns stated the importance of preserving the building is no longer relevant due to the fire departments training prior to this week. As a result, we will focus on the new placement structures and how they will integrate in the historical con...
	Corey Stach stated he lives next door to the subject property. His house has a double car garage coming off the Street in the front of his house. A lot of the garages in the neighborhood have a front driveway. The alley at this property is pretty stee...
	Ms. Patterson replied no, and this is noted in the code, but this demolition review process is required in the process.
	Mr. Stach asked, so I’m going to get a demo permit either way?
	Ms. Patterson replied the code that’s noted says there's a process that is required that includes this review, if it's triggered, which allows for an opportunity to ask the commission to come and take photos before it gets demolished, or if there are ...
	Chairman Burns stated to Mr. Stach that he believed he knew this meeting was scheduled before the fire department did any training in the home.
	Mr. Stach stated he spoke to the fire department on January 3PrdP. He has an email and he gave them the okay. This is totally on him. He does not think the commission should be busting the Fire Department. That was invaluable training. As far as denyi...
	Mr. Stach asked when the subcommittee did the windshield drive by, was there things that they saw that might be of historical value? Was there specific items?
	Chairman Burns replied the house itself was built in the time era and was considered a contributing resource for the Garden District, and the style and age are very typical of that period of time, in particular of that area on Pennsylvania Avenue. It ...
	Chad Oakland spoke up from the back of the room and stated usually these are over-the-counter permits. Mr. Stach and I have done these before, together or separate, whatever. They have done this over-the-counter, and usually you guys have been fantast...
	Mr. Stach stated he would understand if this was a really nice historical house or the church on 7PthP Street, but this is just a standard house.
	Kiki Miller, City Council Liaison stated yes, getting a demo permit at the building department counter was done very quicky in the past, but to legal’s point and to yours, the code was changed in November 2024. The code requires now that the Historica...
	It's that we aren't following the code that we've adopted.  It was not followed in this case.
	Mr. Stach concluded with his presentation.
	Chairman Burns asked the commissioners if they would like to ask Mr. Stach any questions.
	Commissioner Sardell stated you bring up a very good point that we are not plowing our alleys at this point in time. In the wintertime it can make it unfeasible.  Perhaps that is something the commission should address moving forward since we have hea...
	Commissioner Sardell stated perhaps we can have conversations that need to provide these opportunities for people developing in the Garden District. Are there other allowances that we can provide to do things like that? Thank you for just at least ent...
	Commissioner Emerson stated he appreciates private property rights as much as anybody. We do live in Idaho, so we're not trying to control somebody else's property in that way. But we're tasked with being on the Historic Preservation Commission. That ...
	Chairman Burns commented that he and Mr. Stach are neighbors. He lives at 9th and Foster. His alley is the same as Mr. Stach’s. It's the one that floats between 9th and 10th. As far as he knows, his neighbors are able to navigate the slope fairly well.
	Mr. Stach replied you’re up on the top, right?
	Commissioner Burns stated he is up on the top; he has neighbors that has the same steepness in the alley and they are able to access their garage off of the alley just fine. These lots are facing on 10PthP Street. Your house does have built in garages...
	Commissioner Shepperd commented the purpose of this group is not to be contentions. His family home was at Fourth and Foster. The first lot where the real estate building is right on the corner now. He was thinking of his neighborhood and how it was c...
	Chairman Burns compliment Mr. Stach on some of the other houses he has built in the Garden District. He has gone to great lengths to reflect the character of the neighborhood and make those houses unobtrusive to the overall feel as you walk or drive d...
	Mr. Stach stated obviously seeing the other houses I’ve built. These are just renderings. These are more modern than what they will look like. I try to fit the siding, the landscaping, all that in to the surrounding neighborhoods. Styles are changing....
	Kiki Miller, City Council Liaison, stated she wanted to share a couple of thoughts. She is the liaison to the Council and also wanted to let you know she was the one spearheading information regarding the Historic Preservation Commission. It's really ...
	Chairman Burns stated he just spoke with Ms. Patterson and there may be an option for you to put your driveway off of 10th Street with a lesser setback to the garage. It would be up to the Planning and Zoning Commission. If you would like to apply for...
	UPublic comment
	Rick Seigmund introduced himself and stated he specializes in historic preservation of buildings and restoration of wood windows. He moved to Coeur d'Alene in 2015. He walks the Garden District every single day, and loves it. It was a big contributing...
	Deb Castellan introduced herself and said she is the president of the Garden District board of advisors. She stated she would like to thank her neighbors who showed up to support her. The Garden District is not a grouping of houses, but a district of ...
	Deputy Chief Deruyter replied he has been following a process for over 10 years. This is a new process. It’s unfortunate we have to be here under these circumstances. These kinds of trainings are invaluable to our department.
	Deputy Fire Marshal Etherton stated we have been operating in the time before the demo permit is issued. A lot of times these buildings disappear the next day. As soon as we find out about it, we're reaching out to make those connections and see if it...
	Commissioner Sardell stated in the future, the permit document will be in the queue so anybody, including all of the contractors, will know which ones may be a trigger point and which ones might not be for historical preservation.
	Mr. Oakland commented, regardless, this particular house being torn down today and this meeting today he has fear as a property owner in the Garden District. His worry is how far this reach ends up going. You cannot tell someone you can or cannot tear...
	Kiki Miller, City Council Liaison reiterated the process outlined on the slide that explained the demolition review process and said it does not mean a demolition permit won’t be issued.
	Mr. Oakland replied well the fear is “yet”. The core of it is, bad news spreads quicker.
	Kiki Miller, City Council Liaison, replied she understands fear. We can all live our lives that way if we want to. We can get involved and keep that fear from happening or we can live our lives based on what might happen. But right now, this is what t...
	Mr. Adams replied that is what our charter says. Any of those type of standards would have to be adopted by City Council. The commission would make recommendations, but it would still be a hearing in front of the City Council and the public.
	Mr. Oakland stated, he understands; he is just a voice for other people who ask. He is just relaying the message.
	Kiki Miller, City Council Liaison, replied the public ask me all the time. She is not here to say she wants more and more regulations. She is not here to create more of that. But there's also as many or more of those people saying, stop them from dest...
	Mr. Oakland replied, good luck.
	Commissioner Sardell commented that she understands the don’t tread on me. This is an educational process. She hopes the goal is to educate people how to protect and preserve these homes. Some of these homes are tangible that we might not be able to p...
	Mr. Oakland stated maybe some of the zoning code needs to be changed.  Maybe we have some setbacks that goes with what some of the other existing older homes that are late 1900s or early 1900s.
	Commissioner McCracken stated it would be helpful just for us to be made aware of these types of things so we can work with the city on possible changes to the code. These are good opportunities to discuss variances or for us to work with the city on ...
	Chairman Burns stated these issues that have been brought up are very good points that we will be discussing because I think it makes a lot of sense and I'm very aware of what you're talking about. There are a lot of examples of different setbacks tha...
	Fire Chief Tom Grief stated we appreciate the efforts of this commission, as well as we appreciate the opportunity to train in the structure. He would like to communicate an apology for any role that the Fire Department had that put us in this unfortu...
	Chairman Burns stated we all support the Fire Department 100% and certainly understand the miscommunication that happened here.
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	Bill Breese Introduced himself and stated he is here from the Hayden Historic Preservation Commission. He would like to make it a point to come to these meetings, so he could learn more about the process.
	Ms. Patterson noted that the agreement with Ms. Painter and SHPO calls for the boundaries of the survey area to be refined.  The consultant, Commission and staff would like help from SHPO to further refine the boundaries of the survey area and get a f...
	Chairman Burns stated we need to decide if we are going past 8PthP Street or not because there’s a Motel there from the 50’s and 60’s era. We need to keep Ms. Painter’s area continuous. The 200 buildings we want are the area that are most important. H...
	Mr. Everhart suggested adding the bank on Front Avenue and the Roxy theater on the other side of the street.
	Ms. Patterson replied that the group did want SHPO’s input on whether or not to include the Roxy building or stop at the alley.
	Commissioner McCracken asked would it save Ms. Painter time and does that actually save us that much time to cut out a bunch of areas that's mostly new buildings?
	Ms. Painter suggested that it would be best to cut out an area if it makes the survey boundary clean. For example, if you could remove the new buildings, and keep a continuous boundary. You're going to have to have a phase two because of the number of...
	Ms. Patterson asked Mr. Everhart if the boundary should include everything on Front Avenue and then clip out more properties from the north and west.
	Mr. Everhart suggested including these two or three older properties to the intersection of Fourth Street and Front Avenue. Those are older properties. You need to make a line that cuts through the alley between Front and Sherman, but also sort of jus...
	Chairman Burns stated he agrees that Coeur d’Alene Avenue and Indiana Avenue should be the boundary.
	Mr. Patterson would like to determine if First Street or Second Street should be the western boundary?
	Mr. Everhart would like to speak up regarding the public housing on First Street. SHPO has determined that this building is eligible to be listed individually. This is a tower – the first high rise in Coeur d’Alene – and because of the public housing ...
	Ms. Patterson asked about the Coeur d’Alene Resort Plaza Shops and removing those. They have been remodeled a few times over the years.
	Mr. Everhart stated the Coeur d’Alene Resort and the Resort properties are sort of their own thing. They have their own historic context and sooner rather than later unless there's a major alteration to the tower, they’re going to be eligible. I'd say...
	Chairman Burns asked for further clarification from SHPO. Except for the apartment building on First Street, do you think it is appropriate to start at Second St.?
	Mr. Everhart commented it depends on how many properties are encapsulated in the alley to alley configuration.
	Chairman Burns asked about the Allied Welding building. It’s historical and industrial.
	Ms. Patterson stated this would be outside the boundary and would maybe be part of the Phase Two survey area.
	Chairman Burns suggested it feels like part of downtown. We're talking about cutting out north and cutting off both sides of Coeur d’Alene Avenue and going from First Street to Eighth Street. Is that correct?
	Ms. Patterson suggested to jog down the eastern boundary because of the way the map is drawn. We need to determine if this was included in the Garden District Survey area or not.
	Mr. Everhart replied he does not think it was. He knows that the library/law office was definitely in the Garden District. He doesn’t know about the properties on the west side of Seventh Street.
	Mr. Everhart replied ultimately that we have to remember that this documentation of Downtown is to support the possibility of a later National Register Nomination for Downtown. While it would be nice to have the survey be comprehensive, these properti...
	Chairman Burns stated it seems to him that we can start on Sherman and just moved north until we run out of numbers.
	Ms. Patterson asked Mr. Everhart how SHPO made a determination of the public housing being individually eligible.
	Mr. Everhart replied it came to us as a Section 106 review. It is presumably there's some sort of federal funding or federal permitting associated with it. In fact, it might have even been a cell tower - an array at the top of the building – that migh...
	Chairman Burns stated we have determined we’re going on both sides of Coeur d’Alene Avenue and from First Street to Eighth Street on the east side, capturing both sides of Sherman Avenue, and going to the alley to the south of Sherman, capturing the b...
	Ms. Patterson stated there will be a public outreach in March with the neighbors at the Community Library with Q&A.
	Mr. Everhart stated that he would like to be present for that meeting. This would be helpful for Ms. Painter to provide maybe 15-20 minutes presentation and then open it up for questions.
	Ms. Patterson suggested inviting the neighbors and reaching out and inviting the Downtown Association and business and putting and article in the newspaper and social media. This will help get the word out.
	Chairman Burns asked Ms. Painter if she is happy with what they have discussed today and if she has any questions.
	Ms. Painter replied she was concerned about the boundary and she wanted to know, or get a sense of how people were familiar with the process. It sounds like from doing the Garden District that you've got a fresh lesson in your mind about how the proce...
	Mr. Everhart stated he wanted to talk about the role of the commission and your work as volunteers. He wants them to be careful not to overwhelm Ms. Painter with the obvious experience and knowledge around this table and figure it out as we move forwa...
	Ms. Patterson wanted to point out during the Garden District survey that this commission did the nomination step and not the survey. It was a little bit different. If the public's worried, we're just evaluating properties at this point. This is not ev...
	Mr. Everhart replied the fact that this brick building built in 1920 was predated by a frame building, and that frame building housed a laundry for these two years but then before that it was an ice cream shop. This type of information is not going to...
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	 Jason Tippeconic Fox, with the State Historic Preservation Office, is just awaiting some final tweaks from our consultant, Kurt Huffaker. They are reviewing it one more time before sending it to the National Parks Service. SHPO asked us if there was...
	 She has reserved Phippeny Park for Sunday June 1st. She and Chairman Burns were looking at the dates and they understand that's just outside of May Preservation Month, but it seemed like the best option.
	 She has updated the Proclamation for Preservation Month from last year that will go the Mayor and City Council. She has requested that it will be on the May 6PthP agenda. It basically says May is Historic Preservation Month and why it's important.
	 Regarding the Demolition Review Update, we have had eight permits reviewed by the subcommittee so far. Just one came to the full commission. We've been really been working hard on expediting that process and streamlining it.
	 She spoke with a college student today from Gonzaga University. He's part of the journalism program and he is writing an article about our demolition review ordinance and was curious about how that's working. He’s talked to some contractors who were...
	 For the Downtown Reconnaissance Survey Public Kickoff Meeting, Ms. Clark has reserved the Library Community Room on March 18 at noon. Diana Painter can present that day. We have not spoken with SHPO yet to see if they can attend. She wanted to check...
	 We would like to schedule the joint workshop with the Planning & Zoning Commission either the same day as the March 26PthP meeting, or sometime in April, please look at your schedules.
	Commissioner Sardell made the motion to accept option C of the Historic Preservation logo with lots of gratitude and thanks to your sister, Katrina. It looks great. Please remove the comma after Coeur d’Alene. Commissioner Anderson seconded the motion...
	Commissioner Anderson stated she can order and pay for two banners.
	Ms. Patterson stated that there have been discussions about getting two free standing banners that pull up and maybe add some text or color to the background, such as having the land acknowledgment statement on the background. These will need to be re...
	Commissioners Shepperd and McCracken volunteered to be the alternates on the demolition review subcommittee.
	Chairman Burns stated the subcommittee does make the decisions pretty quickly. He would like the three members to meet and come up with some sort of format so that they are putting in information in a consistent manner.
	Commissioner Sardell stated she has a great idea for that as we work through them. She thinks we have to kind of figure out how to evaluate them with something that is tangible and what she came up with is some character defining features and what's l...
	context of some sort, that could become part of the validated process. That's the part where we don't really have a lot of say. By the time they've come to the decision to demo the building, and they've presented us with something they're going to rep...
	Chairman Burns stated this will be helpful to us going down the road in case somebody comes back and says, well, wait a minute, you did this for this person. We'll have the records.
	Commissioner Emerson commented we've got a couple of structures that we know are bad mistakes, such as First and Foster. The neighborhood has talked to me and a couple of neighbors have talked to the owner. The owner said, I wish I had known how the c...
	Chairman Burns stated those kinds of conversations should happen. That's just another thing we can talk
	About. How do we get the message out a little bit better to the public, so that they can maybe anticipate a little bit more that they're going to do something? And if you're going to be in the Garden District and you choose a contributing property, we...
	Ms. Patterson commented we talked about that style guide that would be helpful to have the resource on the website.
	Chairman Burns replied that would be good. Even if we had photos of buildings around town that have been done.
	Chairman Harro asked if he could get a rundown on the demos so that he can better understand why all those buildings where not contributing.
	Chairman Burns replied that's a good point. Maybe he could put together a brief process and sort of a format and check points the members go through. We will share it with the group.
	Commissioner Sardell stated at the next meeting take 10 minutes going through them and do a quick discussion of how we evaluated them.
	Chairman Burns stated he would like do have some tours, maybe some open houses and the Heart of History Award. He would like to focus on the Garden District because that is a huge milestone for this group and for the community. June 1st will be hopefu...
	Commissioner Emerson would like to work on the Heart of History side of it, Commissioner Miller and Commissioner McCracken have volunteered to work together on the subcommittee for Preservation Month. Chairman Burns suggested there might have a Garden...
	Chairman Burns asked if John Swallow would be interested in having the Preservation Month Reception the first week in May at the Depot.
	Commissioner Emerson replied he thinks Mr. Swallow would be interested.
	Commissioner Harro asked about renting a space for the Farmers Market.  Is that something we should do?
	Ms. Patterson stated that there is no money in the budget and that last year we partnered up with the library and the museum to share table space. We could do that again, but we will have a banner this year and maybe bring a small card table so that w...
	Chairman Burns commented that during the subcommittee meetings when we first started those, Ms. Patterson did not attend and we ended up getting frustrated because we didn't know what our role was. We didn't know how it worked for the city standpoint ...
	Commissioner Harro asked what will the Joint Workshop with Planning & Zoning talking points be?
	Ms. Patterson replied that the Planning & Zoning Commissions wants to understand what this commission has been doing. Ms. Patterson gave them an update last month. She can send you the YouTube link from the meeting. Chairman Burns was talking about ou...
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	Commissioner Ingalls commented that he wanted to give a quick update on the work of the Downtown Core/Infill Working Group to evaluate the Downtown Development Regulations and Design Guidelines. There's been kind of a perfect storm of towers popping u...
	Ms. Patterson stated she will be presenting to Council on April 15, 2025. She will check in and let them know where we are at. Also, staff will do a check-in with the Design Review Commission and do some stakeholder updates. We will be working with th...
	UHistoric Preservation Commission Efforts
	Chairman Burns stated there is a new demolition code for historic properties that was put into effect last November. This allows us the opportunity to identify and review anything that is going to be knocked down that was built before 1960. There have...
	Ms. Patterson replied she wanted to recap some of the feedback from the neighbors on Government Way. They really like the character of the neighborhood and are concerned with the pole barns and new construction being out of scale. The focus of today’s...
	Feedback from Government Way Corridor Stakeholders:
	 They like the old character, landscaped islands with trees, the walkability, that the neighborhood is identifiable, and the proximity to downtown, Tubbs
	 They are concerned about losing “gateway houses” – the ones that are historic and significantly contribute to the neighborhood
	 They would like to have protections in place in older neighborhoods to generally protect the character. They would like to prevent pole barns, as they don’t match the character of the neighborhood.
	 They also have concerns with additions and new construction that do not fit.
	Chairman Burns stated the Garden District’s listing in the National Registration of Historic Places is imminent. This was a grassroots effort going back to 2018. There is a lot of neighborhood support of maintaining the character and integrity of the ...
	UZoning Code Challenges in Historic Neighborhoods & Desired Outcomes to Address Compatibility
	Chairman Burns stated there are two pieces to this discussion – the Zoning Code and the design review issue that might be addressed with a historic overlay.
	Commissioner Ingalls stated if we can do some tweaks to the codes, that would be great.
	Ms. Patterson showed images from a PowerPoint of structures that were constructed under the Zoning Code. The first is a structure at First and Foster that could no longer be built under the code. It shows the incompatibility of some infill development...
	Commissioner Ingalls asked what could be some of the code amendments if we used those as some examples of what we do not want?
	Ms. Patterson replied that the code could specify a visible front door and that the structure has to appear residential in nature. This would live in the Zoning Code. Moving forward some things that would need to be changed would be you cannot have a ...
	She provided a list of possible code considerations including:
	 Possible expansion of existing infill districts
	Commissioner Sarah McCracken stated that the City of Hayden has an ordinance that a shop could not exceed a certain amount of square footage. She said she thinks the County has a similar code. It would be worth looking at those codes as possible examp...
	Commissioner Ingalls asked if there could be a green space requirement in the front yard so that the entire front yard isn’t consumed with pavement for parking areas.
	Ms. Patterson replied the only time that applies now in the code is if you are building an ADU, you will have a pervious surface requirement. This can be achieved with existing setbacks.  As we are seeing, many homeowners are wanting to maximize the u...
	She presented a list of possible code amendments related to ADUS including:
	 Increase setbacks instead of step backs
	 Increase pervious surface requirement to reduce lot coverage
	 Consider detached ADUs to be in the rear yard, not side or front yards
	Commissioner Ingalls asked for clarification on the lot coverage. If he wanted to put a shop in his big back yard, those rules about pervious surface don’t apply unless he had an ADU, correct?
	Ms. Patterson replied, correct.
	Commissioner Ingalls stated, so he can go to the setback lines and doesn’t have a separate green space percentage?
	Chairman Burns asked can we apply the ADU’s rules to shops and other separate buildings?
	Commissioner Anderson asked if we should make the 30% pervious requirement in addition to set backs?
	Ms. Patterson replied in order to achieve that, we would need to increase the pervious surface percentage and setbacks to achieve that.
	Chairman Burns stated we could also suggest some things like using alley access and setbacks.
	Commissioner Dan McCracken stated there is also concern about knocking down other older buildings to make room for that ADU.
	Ms. Patterson stated the Planning and Zoning Commission has been discussing twin homes that would have similar standards as duplexes. They would look like a duplex, but there is a lot line in between the units. There are a couple of hiccups with utili...
	Chairman Burns stated if we could get some restrictions on the zoning side it would help the older neighborhoods. Using the tool we have in our historic code for demolition review we can require a meeting simply just to discuss the replacement structu...
	Commissioner Emerson stated as we work through these historic neighborhoods part of our mission is to focus on consistency and compatibility. That is important, but he’s not sure how the enforcement is meant but if we're going to say you can't have a ...
	Ms. Patterson commented that Chairman Messina wanted to speak about possible expansion of existing Infill Districts. This is something that the Downtown Core/Infill Working Group is looking at in terms of what are the boundaries of the Downtown Core a...
	Chairman Burns stated he is very encouraged by some of the things that have been discussed today and that there seems to be so some willingness and some appetite to look at the existing code and maybe make some tweaks that would be beneficial to the o...
	Commissioner Ward stated there are two separate issues. If he is a homeowner and he wants to renovate his home, he will probably listen to the City. But if he is a developer, he will want to maximize his money on this piece of property and will build ...
	Ms. Patterson stated the challenge with having items go through the Design Review Commission would be keeping up with it. There is also a push in the State Legislation that we require turn around building permits and complete within 10 days for resid...
	City Council Liaison Miller stated you need to something sooner than later. You are all on the right track. Let’s tweak what you all ready have to get something done quickly. The loop holes have been found and the lawsuits will follow. What is happeni...
	Chairman Burns asked what do we do next with the discussions we have had today?
	Ms. Patterson replied that this has been great input and staff will communicate with other city departments that weigh in on other development review and then report back to both commissions. She noted that she Chairman Burns had spoken previously abo...
	The commissions summarized the items they would like to be part of the code amendments:
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	Chairman Burns suggested having the celebration from 2:00-4:00.
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	Commissioner Ingalls commented that he wanted to give a quick update on the work of the Downtown Core/Infill Working Group to evaluate the Downtown Development Regulations and Design Guidelines. There's been kind of a perfect storm of towers popping u...
	Ms. Patterson stated she will be presenting to Council on April 15, 2025. She will check in and let them know where we are at. Also, staff will do a check-in with the Design Review Commission and do some stakeholder updates. We will be working with th...
	UHistoric Preservation Commission Efforts
	Chairman Burns stated there is a new demolition code for historic properties that was put into effect last November. This allows us the opportunity to identify and review anything that is going to be knocked down that was built before 1960. There have...
	Ms. Patterson replied she wanted to recap some of the feedback from the neighbors on Government Way. They really like the character of the neighborhood and are concerned with the pole barns and new construction being out of scale. The focus of today’s...
	Feedback from Government Way Corridor Stakeholders:
	 They like the old character, landscaped islands with trees, the walkability, that the neighborhood is identifiable, and the proximity to downtown, Tubbs
	 They are concerned about losing “gateway houses” – the ones that are historic and significantly contribute to the neighborhood
	 They would like to have protections in place in older neighborhoods to generally protect the character. They would like to prevent pole barns, as they don’t match the character of the neighborhood.
	 They also have concerns with additions and new construction that do not fit.
	Chairman Burns stated the Garden District’s listing in the National Registration of Historic Places is imminent. This was a grassroots effort going back to 2018. There is a lot of neighborhood support of maintaining the character and integrity of the ...
	UZoning Code Challenges in Historic Neighborhoods & Desired Outcomes to Address Compatibility
	Chairman Burns stated there are two pieces to this discussion – the Zoning Code and the design review issue that might be addressed with a historic overlay.
	Commissioner Ingalls stated if we can do some tweaks to the codes, that would be great.
	Ms. Patterson showed images from a PowerPoint of structures that were constructed under the Zoning Code. The first is a structure at First and Foster that could no longer be built under the code. It shows the incompatibility of some infill development...
	Commissioner Ingalls asked what could be some of the code amendments if we used those as some examples of what we do not want?
	Ms. Patterson replied that the code could specify a visible front door and that the structure has to appear residential in nature. This would live in the Zoning Code. Moving forward some things that would need to be changed would be you cannot have a ...
	She provided a list of possible code considerations including:
	 Possible expansion of existing infill districts
	Commissioner Sarah McCracken stated that the City of Hayden has an ordinance that a shop could not exceed a certain amount of square footage. She said she thinks the County has a similar code. It would be worth looking at those codes as possible examp...
	Commissioner Ingalls asked if there could be a green space requirement in the front yard so that the entire front yard isn’t consumed with pavement for parking areas.
	Ms. Patterson replied the only time that applies now in the code is if you are building an ADU, you will have a pervious surface requirement. This can be achieved with existing setbacks.  As we are seeing, many homeowners are wanting to maximize the u...
	She presented a list of possible code amendments related to ADUS including:
	 Increase setbacks instead of step backs
	 Increase pervious surface requirement to reduce lot coverage
	 Consider detached ADUs to be in the rear yard, not side or front yards
	Commissioner Ingalls asked for clarification on the lot coverage. If he wanted to put a shop in his big back yard, those rules about pervious surface don’t apply unless he had an ADU, correct?
	Ms. Patterson replied, correct.
	Commissioner Ingalls stated, so he can go to the setback lines and doesn’t have a separate green space percentage?
	Chairman Burns asked can we apply the ADU’s rules to shops and other separate buildings?
	Commissioner Anderson asked if we should make the 30% pervious requirement in addition to set backs?
	Ms. Patterson replied in order to achieve that, we would need to increase the pervious surface percentage and setbacks to achieve that.
	Chairman Burns stated we could also suggest some things like using alley access and setbacks.
	Commissioner Dan McCracken stated there is also concern about knocking down other older buildings to make room for that ADU.
	Ms. Patterson stated the Planning and Zoning Commission has been discussing twin homes that would have similar standards as duplexes. They would look like a duplex, but there is a lot line in between the units. There are a couple of hiccups with utili...
	Chairman Burns stated if we could get some restrictions on the zoning side it would help the older neighborhoods. Using the tool we have in our historic code for demolition review we can require a meeting simply just to discuss the replacement structu...
	Commissioner Emerson stated as we work through these historic neighborhoods part of our mission is to focus on consistency and compatibility. That is important, but he’s not sure how the enforcement is meant but if we're going to say you can't have a ...
	Ms. Patterson commented that Chairman Messina wanted to speak about possible expansion of existing Infill Districts. This is something that the Downtown Core/Infill Working Group is looking at in terms of what are the boundaries of the Downtown Core a...
	Chairman Burns stated he is very encouraged by some of the things that have been discussed today and that there seems to be so some willingness and some appetite to look at the existing code and maybe make some tweaks that would be beneficial to the o...
	Commissioner Ward stated there are two separate issues. If he is a homeowner and he wants to renovate his home, he will probably listen to the City. But if he is a developer, he will want to maximize his money on this piece of property and will build ...
	Ms. Patterson stated the challenge with having items go through the Design Review Commission would be keeping up with it. There is also a push in the State Legislation that we require turn around building permits and complete within 10 days for resid...
	City Council Liaison Miller stated you need to something sooner than later. You are all on the right track. Let’s tweak what you all ready have to get something done quickly. The loop holes have been found and the lawsuits will follow. What is happeni...
	Chairman Burns asked what do we do next with the discussions we have had today?
	Ms. Patterson replied that this has been great input and staff will communicate with other city departments that weigh in on other development review and then report back to both commissions. She noted that she Chairman Burns had spoken previously abo...
	The commissions summarized the items they would like to be part of the code amendments:




